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IHSS Minutes November 9, 2010


Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) 
Advisory Committee
November 9, 2010, Tuesday
2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300

Chico, California 

MINUTES
1. Call to Order-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
Mark Gordon called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m.  In attendance were Committee Members Mark Gordon, Dan Grover, Robin Keehn, Sarah Okumbe, Dorothy Churchill, Pat Anthony, Laura Loriano; Staff and Support Personnel  Arlene Hostetter, Eva Stafford, Linda Huffmon; members of the public Kathy Gray from Cal Voc, and Jak-key Robinson, and Cheryl Powell Smith from CA United Home Care Workers Union.  Dominic Console notified the Committee that he would not be able to attend and Cheryl Leeth sent word with Arlene that she could not attend due to work issues.

2. Establishment of a Quorum-Dan Grover, Vice Chairperson.  A quorum of members was determined to be present.  
3. Minutes of August 10, 2010:  Review and Approval-Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action)
The Minutes from the August 10, 2010 meeting were approved by the Committee, with a motion by Laura Loriano and a second by Pat Anthony.

4. Public Authority operations-Cheryl Leeth, Department of Employment and Social Services


New Supervisor, Eva Stafford

Arlene Hostetter, Assistant Director of the County Department of Employment and Social Services (DESS) introduced the new Public Authority Supervisor, Eva Stafford.  Eva spoke about her professional background and past experience, in particular her experience with IHSS.
Arlene gave an update on background checks for providers, based on a draft All-County Letter. This process is currently underway with providers having until December 31, 2010 to complete all requirements.  The State has not provided definitive decisions on all situations that can be allowed for a person to qualify as a provider.  When the list of allowable legal offenses is determined at the State level, an All-County Letter will be sent to DESS. There will probably be the availability of waivers of certain legal offenses; these waivers can be requested by providers and/or recipients.  Letters from the County DESS have been sent to providers who have not completed their clearance yet.

5. Bylaws Revision-Pat Anthony, Committee Member (Action)
The minor revisions that were discussed at the last meeting were provided in a copy of the Bylaws.  Pat went over the revisions, including changing “”chair” to “chairperson”, some minor word revisions, adding that a Committee Member must be present in person at meetings to vote, and that officers will be appointed at the last meeting of the year.  In addition, the provision that a person may be removed from the Committee if they are absent from three consecutive meetings remained in the Bylaws.  The Bylaws were unanimously accepted as revised through a motion by Dorothy Churchill, seconded by Sarah Okumbe.   Linda will forward the final version of the Bylaws to Eva for transmittal to the Board of Supervisors for their approval.  
6. Communication

a. Communication with Board of Supervisors, Mark Gordon, Chairperson
Mark summarized the decision made by the Committee on August 10, 2010 regarding contacting the Board of Supervisors after every meeting.  Because Mark was unable to attend that meeting, he gave his input regarding the issue.  He would like legitimate and productive communication with the Board, and does not believe that communication sent to the Board after every meeting will serve this purpose unless it contains substantive information.  He suggested that only when an issue of real significance comes up, the Committee should communicate with the Board about this topic.   
After further discussion, the Committee passed a motion by Robin Keehn, seconded by Dorothy Churchill that the procedure for the committee will be to evaluate at each meeting, what topics if any, should be taken to the Board of Supervisors.  This will be a standing Agenda item.
b. Attending meetings by phone (Committee Members & Public), Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action) 
Based on the information from County Counsel the Committee determined that Committee Members must attend meetings in person as stated in the newly revised Bylaws.  Members of the public must also attend in person if they wish to listen and/or give input.  The provisions of the Brown Act (California government Code Section 54950 et. Seq.) were considered in making this decision.  Of particular influence was the requirement that members of the public must be allowed to attend the meeting at any of the teleconference locations including Committee members’ homes, and to address the Committee directly at any of the locations.
c. Computer purchase for Committee member, approval of funds-Linda Huffmon, Meeting Assistant (Action)
The purchase of a computer from Computers for Classrooms for a member of the Committee was discussed.  Arlene stated the County’s policies regarding computers.  While quite restrictive, they do not seem to prohibit the purchase by the Committee; further research would be necessary for the final determination and procedure.  Dorothy, being the only Committee without a computer, stated that she is not interested in having a computer through the County.  Arlene stated that if the Committee would like to pursue a computer purchase in the future, she will continue the research on the process.
7. State Budget- Arlene gave the state budget update.  She provided a handout from the CA Welfare Directors’ Assn.  (CWDA)
Three major provisions of Assembly Bill 1612 were discussed: 

a. The provider fee. “The fee would be deducted from providers’ paychecks and repaid (in the same check) with a supplemental payment of a like amount.”  (CWDA)

b. Caseload reduction.  “The actual 2009-10 IHSS caseload is about 2.3% lower than the 2009-10 projection.”  (CWDA).  
c. 3.6% across the board cut to authorized hours for the majority of IHSS recipients.  This begins February 1, 2011 with notices going out in December 2010.

Laura explained the “buyout” which started in July. This creates a share of cost based on income compared to SSI.

8. State Action Update, as related to IHSS- A handout was provided by Arlene with the state legislative information.  
9. Legislative Liaison from Advisory Committee, technology needs-Pat Anthony, Committee Member (Action)
It was proposed at the last meeting that Pat Anthony be the Committee’s Legislative Liaison.  To do this, she needs assistive technology due to her diminished vision capacity.  The Committee is exploring the purchase of a program to read from the computer so that Pat can do research on legislative activities, and report to the Committee.  Arlene stated that this is an allowable purchase and that she can initiate the process to make the purchase through the Public Authority.  A motion was made and approved that a reading program for a computer be purchased and provided on loan to Pat Anthony for her work on behalf of the Advisory Committee.  The motion was made by Robin Keehn and seconded by Laura Loriano.  Pat will provide the information to Arlene about the technology that is needed, the cost, and where to purchase it.

10. New Committee Member recruitment-Mark Gordon, Chairperson 
(Action)
a. Continuing members  
Members who will be recommended for reappointment for three years are:  Dorothy Churchill, Domenic Console, Cheryl Leeth and Sarah Okumbe.  A motion was made by Laura Loriano and seconded by Mark Gordon that this recommendation be forwarded to the Board of Supervisors for their approval.  Unanimous approval of the motion. Linda and Eva will help with this process.
b. Recruiting for new term starting January 2011 
Two vacancies exist on the Committee, both for recipients.  The Committee made suggestions as to places that could be good to contact regarding these openings.   These include Independent Living Service, Chico State and Butte College disabled student services, the Public Authority website, and a Public Authority newsletter.  
11. Select new Vice-Chairperson-Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action) A motion to appoint Laura Loriano as the Committee’s Vice Chairperson was made by Robin and seconded by Pat.  Motion passed.

12. California In-Home Supportive Services Consumer Alliance (CICA) 

a. Delegates to CICA-Dan Grover, Vice-Chairperson
Dan spoke with Amy of CICA.  He stated that CICA is a good resource for Advisory Committees, providing an extensive website and conference calls the third Wed. of each month.  There are not “delegates” to CICA; any Committee member can access services and information.

b. Statewide Conference, October 22-24, 2010, San Jose, CA-Sarah Okumbe, Committee Member

Mark requested that this item be moved to the next meeting due to time constraints.  Sarah agreed.  
c. Continuing membership-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
Membership in CICA will continue, as it is in the budget through June 2011. 

13. Northern California State Budget Alliance activities update-Robin Keehn, Committee Member
Robin stated that the Alliance is still alive, and meeting at the Peace and Justice Center in Chico.  Independent Living Services of No. CA will provide technical support.  
14.       Meeting Schedule 2011-Linda Huffmon, Meeting Assistant

Linda distributed the 2011 meeting schedule to the group.  The scheduled meetings are:  February 22, May 10, August 9, and November 8 from 10 a.m.-noon at 2491 Carmichael Drive Suite 300, in Chico.

Thanks-Mark thanked Dan for his service on the Committee.  In particular he appreciated Dan’s expertise and insight.
15. Public Comment

Cheryl Powell Smith and Ja-key Robinson of CA United Home Care Workers Union requested assistance from the Committee for the provider appreciation day in Nov. 2011.  Information will be sent to Mark on how the Committee could be of help.  They also asked how they can request that items be placed on the Agenda.  Mark stated that they can be sent to him for consideration.
16. Adjournment-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
The meeting was adjourned at 12:09 p.m.
17. Next meeting date:  February 22, 2011 
Time: 10:00 a.m.-noon
Location:  2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico, CA
Minutes submitted by Linda Huffmon

